Deadwood DITTO 2015 April

COMMUNITY CALENDAR

APRIL

01--APRIL FOOL'S DAY 05--EASTER

09--Mapleton Food Share

10am-2pm

12--Lion's Club Breakfast 7:30-10:30am

@ Mapleton Lion's Club

16--DCS Board Meeting 7-9pm Call X5031 for Location

17--Triangle Food Box

10am-2pm

@ Triangle Grange

18--THIRD SATURDAY~MUSIC & DINNER

Dinner 6:30pm ~ Music 7:30pm

@ Deadwood Community Center

22--EARTH DAY

25--Mapleton Food Share

10am-2pm

26--DITTO DEADLINE

29--SWC General Meeting 6:30pm

@Florence Siuslaw Library~Bromley Rm

UPCOMING

May 10--MAY DAY FUN RUN

ONGOING

Mondays--Al-Anon Meetings 6:30pm Call for location and/or info 964-3038 We are so delighted to announced that Deadwood Creek Services, (DCS) has been awarded a grant for \$5000 from the Western Lane Community Foundation (WLCF) to help with repairs and reconstruction of the clerestory windows at the Community Center which have been leaking during storms undermining the wood floor beneath the windows. This award is a match fund for money allocated by DCS for this essential project. The building serves many functions and keeping it sound and maintained is a priority for us all.

The WLCF is a wonderful resource in the Siuslaw area helping many local projects and concerns. More information about the WLCF can be found at www.wlcfonline.com. We greatly appreciate the recognition that this WLCF grant represents in valuing our Community Center.

Tchanan, for the DCS Board



Plant Sale & Swap



at the

May Day Fun Run, Walk, & Bike May 10, Deadwood Community Center

10:00 am Run-Bike-Walk

11:00 am Plant Sale/Swap

11:00 am Pancake Breakfast

(Contact Billy at 964-3555 for more info.

DEADWOOD COUNTRY MARKET & TAVERN NEWS

With help from people in and around Deadwood, the tavern has been remodeled and reopened. Dimitri and Tina have completely redone the old store into a Tavern from the old days. Included in the remodel was the addition of two pool tables and the shuffleboard table from the old Indiola Tavern which was donated by Lee and Sally Owens. The Tavern now has a beautiful forty foot cedar bar, designed by Dimitri, from a tree chopped down by Charley Johnson and milled by Stan Poe.

Come on in and check it out!!!

Current Tavern Hours are Thursday thru Sunday 11:00am-8:00pm+ We are hoping to open 7 days a week starting Rhody weekend (May 15th)

There are no incidents reported in March, 2015.

Deadwood Raincheck

To report incidents, call Maryanne (964-3099) or Marina (964-3497).

Keith

Submitted by: Marina

-----The next DCS Board Meeting will be April 16th, at 7pm. Please call 5031 for the location.-----

March 1—26, '15	5.9
March 1—31, '14	15.4
March 1—31, '13	5.0
March 1—31, '12	24.2
March 1—31, '11	17.6
March 1—31, '10	13.3
March 1—31, '09	10.5
March 1—31, '08	11.2
March 1—31, '07	7.4
March 1—31, '06	12.6
March 1—31, '05	11.5
10 year average- March	12.9
March days w/ at least	
some sunshine so far	22
some rain so far	10
Sept. 1—March 26, '15	64.3
Sept. 1—March 31, '14	61.0
Sept. 1—March 31, '13	69.2
Sept. 1—March 31, '12	87.3
Sept. 1—March 31, '11	65.9
Sept. 1—March 31, '10	63.1
Sept. 1—March 31, '09	63.7
Sept. 1—March 31, '08	84.8
Sept. 1—March 31, '07	90.4
Sept. 1—March 31, '06	102.4
Sept. 1—March 31, '05	59.8
10 year average- season	74.8
% of 10 yr. aver. since 9/1	86%

REMEMBER THE GOOD OLD DAYS?

Think back 5 years to when upper Deadwood and Cougar Creek Roads were graded more often and had dust control in the summer. I miss those days. We now have a way to get them back by voting for a \$35 a year vehicle fee on the May ballot. I have confirmed (in writing) that, if the vehicle fee passes, dust control will return to gravel roads in Lane County. Maintenance (such as gravel and grading) will be improved and get at least close to the old schedules.

Dust control makes a huge difference in the quality of life for those of us who live on a gravel section. With better maintenance of both gravel and paved roads everyone can enjoy longer lasting tires and alignment.

I researched the possibilities for other ways to pay for better roads. As someone who drives a small older car that gets good mileage I would prefer a gas tax, a value tax or a weight tax, but all three are either not legal or would cost so much to collect that they are not practical. For less than a dime a day, I can get my dust free summer days back plus save some money on tires, alignments and shocks.

I will be voting for the fee. I hope others will too.

Nancy Nichols



On Memorial Day, 5/25/15, the Deadwood Pioneer Cemetery will host a Heritage Day at the Cemetery. Food will start at noon, and activities will follow. Come down and hear "Pioneer" actors talk about the times, enjoy some food, and see historic displays and demonstrations. Please contact us if you have ideas or want to be involved!

You will also have a chance to give your opinion on the progress at the cemetery, discuss plants, plans, our ideas for a gazebo, and learn the best ways to clean old headstones and what NOT to do. Of course, you can still visit the graves of your ancestors and place flowers or flags; after all, it is Memorial Day!

We will be having clean-up events during April and May. We will soon be applying for a grant to get markers on all of the graves with temporary or degraded markers, as well as a VA grant for any military markers. This will be a great time to discuss any that you know of.

To be notified, or if you have any questions, please call Don, Johnnette or Megan at 964-3345 or toll-free at 877-964-3345, or email DeadwoodCem@gmail.com. Thanks so much to Western Lane Community Foundation for our new computer and software! You may now visit us online at www.DeadwoodCem.org or look for "DeadwoodCem" on Facebook as we continue to develop these websites.



On Friday April 24th, individuals and organizations across Lane County will band together to make a visible commitment to prevent child abuse and support strong families and healthy children. Promote the well being of all children by participating in Wear Blue Lane County.

Show your support for Lane County's children and the importance of preventing child abuse and neglect by wearing the color blue. Invite your friends, family and coworkers to join you. Take a photo and post to your favorite social media site with the hashtag #WearblueLC

What is Child Abuse and Neglect?

Child abuse – including physical and emotional neglect, physical, sexual and emotional abuse, and seeing or hearing intimate partner violence - continues at unacceptable levels in our community.

How Often Does it Occur in Our Community?

A recent, randomized survey² of Lane County adults found that 34.4% experienced abuse or neglect in childhood. This is equivalent to nearly 100,000 Lane County adults.

What Can I Do?

Although the frequency of child abuse and neglect is very discouraging, real solutions exist. Much like reductions in drinking/driving, we can significantly reduce child abuse and neglect and improve child health and safety. And, we want to: The Lane County survey found that 98.4% of participants agree or strongly agree that adults should do everything we can to ensure that all children in our community are safe.

How cool is this?

Want to clean your tarnished silver jewelry or silver-plated or silverware, non-toxically?

- 1. Line the bottom of the sink or a glass baking dish with a sheet of aluminum foil.
- 2. Fill the foil-lined container with steaming hot water.
- 3. Add 2-4 tsp baking soda and 1-2 tsp salt.
- 4. Drop the silver items into the container so that they are touching each other and resting on the foil.
- 5. Leave items in the solution for as long as 5 minutes. It works!

How Do I Learn More and Participate?

Social support and connection is prevention. Every person, group and entity has a role. To learn more about how you and your group can contribute to reducing child abuse and neglect in Lane everyone – on Saturday, April 25th. Learn about how Australia is working to reduce child abuse and ensure that your voice will help us create a safe and nurturing community for all Lane



Earth Day - Every Day



93.4% of Lane County residents agree or strongly agree that it is personally important to them

live in a community where child abuse and neglect rarely happens

Deadwood Country Market
Open Hours: Tuesday thru Saturday 8:00am - 7:00pm
Sunday & Monday 8:00am - 6:00pm

ASSOCIATED SERVICES CORPORATION
BOOKKEEPING - PAYROLL - TAX PREPARATION - NOTARY
TAX Season Hours ~Mon-Fri 9:30am-5:30pm
10692 HIGHWAY 126, SUITE 4 (WEST OF GAS STATION)
541-268-0108

deadwoodditto@yahoo.com

DITTO submissions to:

Email

<u>Deadwood Dump Run April Reminder</u> March 31, Saturdayincl upper Dwd April 14, Saturday lower Deadwood April 28, Saturday incl upper Dwd Keith -3502 APRIL 18, 2015

"THIRD SATURDAY"

Live Music, Dinner, Dance welcomes

ROB TOBIAS AND THE NORTHWEST EXPRESS



Rob Tobias and The Northwest Express play a mix of blues, jazz, folk-rock, reggae and a bit of "hippie blue eyed soul." Tobias's songwriting is diverse; including songs of love, progressive values, & appreciation of the Northwest and beyond. The songs can be described as roots music with positive lyrics and and an upbeat danceable feel. They also cover Motown, Bob Marley, Bob Dylan, Van Morrison, Ray Charles and other classic pop/soul/blues/jazz numbers.

Rob Tobias: Vocals, Keyboard, Harmonica, Acoustic guitar

Nancy Evergreen: Vocals * Ralph Novak: Electric and Acoustic

Guitar * Mike Hatgis: Bass Sean Brennan: Drums

Dinner for sale starts at 6:30 * Music starts at 7:30

Sliding scale donation at the door for the band

<u>Deadwood Creek Community Center</u>

May Day Run, Pancake Breakfast, and Garden Plant Exchange!

When: Sunday, May 10th

Where: Deadwood Community Center (4.3 miles up Deadwood Creek Road)

What:

- <u>The Run:</u> Come take a run, a walk, or a bike ride around the Deadwood Creek Loop and through the Deadwood covered bridge.
- The Breakfast: Pancakes for all, cooked by community members
- <u>The Raffle:</u> Enter your name to win raffle prizes that have been donated by local artists and craftspeople.
- The Plant Exchange: Bring your surplus garden starts to exchange with others. This is a great way to bring more diversity to your garden this summer and to hobnob with other great gardeners!
- What to bring: Just yourselves--this is a very family-friendly event—the more the merrier! If you feel like it, bring your favorite pancake topping to share, or a raffle prize to donate, or plant starts to share



